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Meetings commence at 7pm in 
Biddulph Library. Admission is free 
for society members and £2 for 
non-members. 

Spring 2016 Programme 
Monday 18th   January 2016 
A talk by Mr. Geoffrey Browne on 
“Standing Stones and other features 
of the Staffordshire Moorlands”.  
 
Monday  15th  February 2016 
A talk by Mr. Philip Wheeler on 
“Biddulph Old Hall History”. 
 
Monday 21st  March 2016 
AGM followed by a genealogy 
evening. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to Betty Ball, Adrian 
Lawton and Madelaine Lovatt 
for their display on the 
Biddulph St. Johns Ambulance 
Brigade cadets from the 1940s. 
Meticulous detective work has 
resulted in most of the cadets 
in the photograph being 
identified and their stories told.  

 
From Bruce Wright: 
“I’ve just been reviewing some of my 
files and wondered if the attached 
might be of interest to the BDGHS?  
Thomas Wright was my great 
grandfather’s eldest son. During 
WW1, whilst serving in India, Tom 
made a fabulous collection of Indian 
postcards which I have copied to 
create a photo book.” 
Here is the link for the online 

version: http://www.albelli.co.uk/s
hare-online-photo-
book/eda8f74d-24dd-44e3-a7ef-
f9dd6bcc2619?utm_campaign=CR
M_SML_EML_T9885_WidgetCrea
&utm_source=Service-
Mail&utm_medium=E-Mail 
  
 

 

ARCHIVE NEWS: 
Gordon & Pam Lomas have recently 
added a Petty Sessional Security 
Book dated from 1880 -1888. There 
are 9 entries on the first page of 
which 6 relate to Biddulph people. 
Farmer Thomas Gibson of the Hurst 
is the first to be bound over in the 
sum £50 to keep the peace for 12 
months! 

 

 

Just in time for Christmas : 
“Victorian Biddulph” has 
been compiled by Richard 
Dean and costs £6.95. 
Left: detail from page 36 
showing Redcross with the 
church, smithy and school. 
An ideal present for lovers of 
local history. 
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The state of our roads in May 1871 – a summons to the 
surveyors of Highways of the parish has been transcribed 
by Pam Lomas. In this Philip Hancock of Marsh Green 
berates them for “there was and is a certain Common Queen’s 

highway 

used by all the liege subjects of our said lady the Queen to go, 

return, pass, repass, ride, labour and drive their cattle at their 

freewill and pleasure, and that a certain part of the said 

highway situate within the Parish of Biddulph in the Division of 

Leek in the said County leading from the Tunstall and Bosley 

Turnpike Road through Biddulph aforesaid to Congleton and 

containing in length three hundred yards or thereabouts and in 

breadth four feet or thereabouts and was then and still is out of 

repair being ruinous miry and is not sufficiently repaired and 

amended” .  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 The Coventry Herald on 3rd December 1830 reported “At Biddulph, 
Staffordshire, aged 84, Mr. Wm. Cook, parish clerk of Biddulph. He had 
held the situation for 50 years, and the same situation had been held 
by his ancestors from ‘time immemorial’.” 
One hundred years later, 11th December 1930, the Lancashire Evening 
Post reported ‘CHILDREN’S MYSTERIOUS ILLNESS – NO TRACE OF 
ARSENIC IN SWEETS’ – Dr. James Craig, Medical Officer of Health for 
Biddulph, North Staffordshire, told a reporter today that no trace of 
arsenic had been found in the sweets eaten by the two children who 
were suddenly taken ill in his district. The children, John Finney (8) 
and Kathleen Finney (6) are now entirely recovered. “I am still 
investigating the illness”Dr. Craig said, “and it is still something of a 
mystery”. The same paper reported on the 19th that the ‘MYSTERY 
SICKNESS TRACED’ and that as a result of bacteriological examination 
it has definitely been established that the recent cases of serious illness 
among a number of Biddulph children were caused by a bacillus of the 
dysentery type’. 
A quite shocking story appeared in the Western Times of   13th January 
1904 when ‘WIFE SOLD FOR FIFTEEN SHILLINGS’…..a collier named 
Charlesworth was summoned for being disorderly. He was an 
unmarried man who took a fancy to another man’s wife, and the 
feeling was reciprocated. The woman’s husband decided to sell her to 
the other man for 15s. The money was actually paid over, and the 
woman prepared herself to leave, but the husband regretted his share 
of the bargain, and refused to allow Charlesworth to take her. This 
caused a quarrel, and the two men were fighting for the woman when 
the policeman arrived. 
 

  

December  News  Items  From  Long  Ago: 
An article that appeared in the Leek 

Times on 11
th

 December 1897 as 

transcribed by Pam Lomas: 

Shooting Affray at Biddulph  
At The Staffordshire Assizes on 

Thursday before Mr Justice Lawrance, 

Jonathan Rogers (on bail) was indicted 

for having discharged a gun at Aaron 

Stanway at Biddulph on August 14 with 

intent to murder him.  Mr C Young 

prosecuted and Mr Plumpton defended.  

Prisoner was found guilty of unlawful 

wounding. In passing a sentence of 12 

months imprisonment, his Lordship said 

that prisoner was not justified in using 

such a deadly weapon, and it was 

necessary to impose such a sentence as 

would show to others that knives and 

guns must not be used in such 

circumstances. 

 
 

  

 

A selection of postcards from BDGHS 
archives have been used by the library to 
create a series available to purchase. Cards 
are priced at 30p each. 

. 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations 
to all who took 
part in the 
November 
play-reading of 
Bill Ridgway’s 
‘When the boys 
come home’. 
Over £300 was 
raised for the 
British Legion. 

http://www.britishlegion.org.uk/

